
Minutes 

Redvale Landfill 

Community Liaison Committee Meeting 

Held at the Redvale Landfill Office - Monday 10/09/2018 at 6:30pm 

     

 

Welcome:  Chris Wills 
Stand in Chairman: Bill Earwaker 
 

Present:  R Bailey, R Smith, N de Witt, S Walker, L Johnston, B Gibbs, A McNeill, M Drury, N 
Donovan, D Marshall, K Storie, D Hardy, B Earwaker, S Dryland 

 

Apologies: J Hutchinson 
 

Absent: F McKenzie 

 

Minutes previous meeting:  Circulated 
 

Minutes be accepted as a true and correct record – S Walker 

Seconded – B Earwaker 
 

Matters arising:  

 

 Chairman – a call for a new Chairman was sent out. S Dryland received one nomination 

via N dW for Warkwick Hojem. Warwick is known to both Nick and Louise Johnston. 

Warwick’s CV was distributed to the committee for their review. Warwick to be invited 

to both the Christmas Dinner to meet the committee members and the next CLC meeting. 

 

 Marshall Day report – distributed via email and will be forwarded to Council also. 

   

 The tracking of material onto Dairy Flat Highway – Nick expresses concern around dirt 

etc being tracked onto the highway, making road markings very hard to see at night and 

could be dangerous to those who aren’t familiar with the roads. Kirk agreed. WMNZ 
agree it is unacceptable to have dirty roads. There was an issue last week causing the 1st 

wheel wash to be out of action. Rob Bailey explained how the wheel washes work and 

where the water comes from. An air blaster was suggested as another potential solution. 

There has been some instances where trucks have been going too fast through the wheel 
wash units and cattle grids.  Drivers have been pulled up and reminded of the correct 

procedure.  

Redvale have the equipment means to keep the public road clean but are not approved to 
operate on the highway. There are formal requirments required by AT. L Johnston will 

raise the issue (Response attached) and WMNZ will investigate further. 

 

 Leachate irrigation on the landfill cap – discussion around the potential effects from 

leachate irrigation. Irrigation is only a consideration at this stage. If it was to progress, 

there are steps WMNZ would need to work through before that could be implemented.  

  

 Odour monitoring hotspots – unfortunately due to no Chairman this could not be fully 

completed, as the Chairman was to collate the information and forward it to Shayne from 
AC. NdW informed he has called Council with odour complaints, which were responded 

to, but no feedback was provided to him as he requested.  

 

 Online access for complaints – it was discussed that the website should be open to the 

public for complaints. It was confirmed during the meeting that complaints can be lodged 

through the website. It was suggested that the Redvale community site should be more 



easily found through the main WMNZ website (see attached document showing steps to 

find Redvale and relevant websites).  
L Johnston has met with head of Pollution Hotline and the information shared is not 
streamlined. Chris W also advises Council that we need addresses noted to be able to 

investigate odour complaints thoroughly. 

 

 NdW tabled photographs of two sucker trucks unloading materials at tip face.  These are 

approved loads from within site i.e. LEU residual material. 
 

Correspondence In:  CV from Warwick Hojem 

 
Correspondence Out:  Marshall Day Report 

 

Rob Bailey presented an Operational update. Currently using cell 19b. Managed Fill coming in is 
being used as cover. Construction season to start next month. Generators 13 & 14 are underway, 

walls are now up with absorbent material to follow. New blower being installed. Same area as the 

current set of blowers so there will be 3 going forward. Stockpiling of clean clay for the final 

batter is ongoing. 
 

Complaints: The combined WMNZ/AC Register of Complaints was presented. 

 
Wind Speed data etc to be checked for next report. 

 

Review current wheel wash system and practices and look at opportunities for irregular 
clean of road when required. 

 

Regulatory Issues: 

 

 Nigel has completed a regulatory visit. Ammonia found in pond 1 – A/C 

unhappy with WMNZ response. A warning letter was issued. Unusual to see 

ammonia levels up although TL2 is low. 0.9 is standard, Redvale was registered 

at 2. 
 

 General Business: 

 

 Community informed the stockpile of tyres has now gone. However, we are 

holding shredded tyres onsite for a limited time in containers. Destined for 
Clients. 

 B Gibbs appreciates percentage of airspace filled but now wishes to have cubic 

volume figures. 

 L Johnston advises new speed restrictions to be put in place at a few spots along 

DF Highway and a round a bout at the intersection of Coatesville/Riverhead 
Highway. Also remember to have your say on the future park in Green Road, 

Dairy Flat.  Council want to hear what spaces and activities the Community 

want to see in the new park and sport grounds.  The survey is quick to complete 

and closes on the 21st of September. 

https://www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/have-your-say/topics-you-can-have-

your-say-on/green-road-reserve/Pages/default.aspx 

 Waste from cleaning of Drains left on berms in Horseshoe Bush Road.  

               Apparently this waste is removed by Downers once it has dried out.  

If you see dumped rubbish on public property, call 0800 NO DUMP (0800 663 867) 

24 hours a day, seven days a week. 
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Next meeting date:   3rd December 2018 

Proposed Xmas dinner:  26th November 2018 

 

Meeting closed:  8:05pm  
 

 

 

https://www.wastemanagement.co.nz/site/redvale-energy-park-community/  

https://www.wastemanagement.co.nz/site/redvale-energy-park-community/

